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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD AT PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE, 9 THE COTTAGES, MARKET GREEN, COTTINGHAM 

AT 7PM ON TUESDAY 4th APRIL 2023
MINUTES

PRESENT: 
Chairman: Cllr Casson
Cllrs: Jump, Kemp, Duke & Cantrell
Deputy Clerk: Pape
Members of the Public are welcome to attend meetings, but unless commenting on a specific planning application, are present for observation only. It should be noted that the Parish Council acts as a Consultee on applications and East Riding of Yorkshire Council make the final decision. Members of the Public can comment directly to East Riding of Yorkshire Council by visiting their website.
1829
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 
Cllrs Jump, Duke & Cantrell declared a non-pecuniary interest in Planning Application 23/00878/PLF – Erection of two storey extension, 25 West End Road, Cottingham
1830
TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE APOLOGIES


1830.1   Apologies received from Cllrs Abel, Moore, Kind, Green & Medini

Resolved: Apologies accepted

1831
TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE & NOTICES OF DECISION (SEE ATTACHED SHEET)

1831.1   Notices of Decision were circulated to Councillors in advance of the meeting.
1831.2   The Deputy Clerk had contacted the ERYC Building Conservation Team to enquire of the planning process regarding applications for cladding installation. The Deputy Clerk read out the following reply received from ERYC:

“To install external cladding to a listed building would require a listed building consent application to be submitted. In many cases, cladding is not a suitable material for listed buildings as it would not be sympathetic to the architectural or historical significance of the property, but if there are ever any enquiries a member of the Building Conservation team would be more than happy to help. 
In relation to other buildings that are not statutory listed, planning guidelines would determine what would be permitted development and what may require planning permission. We recommend getting in touch with the planning department to gain further information.”
1831.3   Cllrs agreed a larger venue be hired to discuss future planning applications where public interest is high in a particular application.
1831.4   The Deputy Clerk informed Cllrs of an upcoming Consultation on Infrastructure Levy, responses are required by 19th May. Cllrs requested the Deputy Clerk contact ERYC regarding this issue and agreed to discuss this in further detail at the next Planning Meeting of 18th April 2023
Resolved: Deputy Clerk to contact ERYC

Resolved: Consultation on Infrastructure Levy to be discussed at next Planning Meeting
1832   TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS OUTSTANDING SINCE THE DATE OF THE LAST MEETING
1832.1   Cllrs considered Planning Applications outstanding since the date of the last meeting.
     See Appendix A for full planning comments.
1833     TO DICSUSS GOLF LINKS ROAD SPEEDING ISSUES
1833.1   The Deputy Clerk informed Cllrs she had contacted East Riding Council to enquire if it would be possible to install some temporary speed tracker cables along Golf Links Road as complaints had been received regarding motorists using this road to cut through from Inglemire Lane to Hall Road. The following reply had been received:

“At this present time, we are oversubscribed with requests for speed surveys and, due to the large volume of requests, we cannot provide a timescale on when we will be able accept more requests for a survey on this road. 

This road was surveyed in 2013 and recorded a average speed of 28 mph. The layout, geometry and environment of this road has not had a significant change since the last survey; therefore, we have do not have further invention planned at this location currently. Furthermore, the traffic management team must prioritise their work on locations that have a proven record of personal injury collisions and where we can get a saving in injuries, hence a benefit to the economy for the expenditure. In this instance, according to the data, there has been one recorded slight collision in the past three years. Due to the current safety record and recorded speed, we have no cause to recommend further invention at this location. However, we trust this answers your query and we hope it clarifies our stance on this matter.”
Cllrs expressed their disappointment with the response, whilst understanding the financial implications to ERYC. Cllrs requested the Deputy Clerk obtain quotes from external Traffic Management companies to conduct speed surveys. It was acknowledged that authority would need to be sought from ERYC Highways for any speed surveys to take place on ERYC owned land.
Resolved: Deputy Clerk to obtain quotes for speed surveys 
1834   TO RECEIVE UPDATE ON MILLHOUSE WOODS LANE AND BRICKNELL AVENUE SPEEDING ISSUES
1834.1   Millhouse Woods Lane:

Cllr Casson informed Cllrs that the East Riding Council Highways department had confirmed speed surveys were planned for the road in the next few weeks. The results of these surveys will help in establishing if an issue exists, how bad and how frequent the reported speeding is and then consequently what type of measures might be considered, or suitable, in order to address any issues that the surveys have highlighted.

In respect of the signage to inform drivers of the hidden junction, ERYC will instruct a member of their team to issue a work order as soon as the new budget becomes available in early April. 

1834.2    Bricknell Avenue Estate

The Deputy Clerk informed Cllrs she had contacted East Riding Council to request that “Slow – Children” warning signage be erected in this area, the following reply had been received:
“After assessing the area there are already children warning signs with the ‘School’ supplementary plate on both ends of St Mary’s Avenue to warn drivers to slow down and be aware of the presence of children crossing the road. However, on Lythe Avenue there are no children warning signs to warn drivers who may be travelling along this road. In light of this, we will be installing this sign to ensure drivers are aware from all angles that they are entering a 20 zone and that there are potentially children in the road.
The order for this sign will be placed at the beginning of the new financial year so that it works within the Council’s budget.”

  1835     TO DISCUSS NAMING THE GREEN AREA ON BECK BANK
1835.1   In advance of the meeting, Cllr Casson had requested the Deputy Clerk contact  East Riding Council to enquire of the process to name the area after the late Queen Elizabeth 11 – the following reply had been received:
“The above land is ERYC-owned.  As such, I have requested confirmation of approval to rename the site from Asset Strategy.  Once that has been received, I will contact the Lord Chamberlain's office for permission to use the late queen's name.”
The Deputy Clerk had also clarified the Parish Council would not incur a charge to rename the area, if the Parish Council wished for a sign to be installed a fee would be levied. Cllr agreed a sign should be installed, Parish office to obtain quotes.

Resolved: Parish Office to obtain quotes for signage
1836
ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA (DISCUSSION ITEMS ONLY)  
1836.1   Cllr Jump informed Cllrs that Cottingham will be having 6 on-street vehicle charging points installed, 2 on George Street near the flats and 4 on Finkle Street opposite the Post Office. It must be noted that these locations are subject to further electrical supply testing.
All charging points in East Riding will become chargeable in the coming months, the charge being approximately 50 pence per kilowatt hour. Income from the charges will cover electricity costs and maintenance of the assets at a break-even rate.

1836.2   Cllr Jump informed Cllrs of upcoming roadworks due to take place in stages on Harland Way, from the junction of Mill Lane to Woodland Rise, on 6th April. The works were necessary for water jetting and CCTV investigation works of surface water drainage.
1837.2   Cllr Casson informed Cllrs the blue plaque to celebrate the achievements of Barbara Buttrick, World Champion female boxer, had been installed on 31st March 2023 at her previous address on Linden Avenue. This will be acknowledged within the Parish Council article in the Cottingham Times.

Cllr Casson suggested in the coming months further blue plaques could be ordered and installed around the village to create a heritage trail.
Items for next agenda:
To discuss Consultation on Infrastructure Levy
Date of Next Planning Meeting (dependent on applications received): Tuesday 18th April 2023
There was no other business, and the Chairman closed the meeting at 7:50pm. 

………………………………………….. Chair of the Parish Council      
Parish Council Office: 9 The Cottages, Market Green, Cottingham, East Yorkshire HU16 5QG

Tel: 01482 847623   E-mail: clerk@cottinghamcouncil.org 
www.cottinghamparishcouncil.org.uk

Chairman: Councillor Ann Abel    Tel: 01482 875489   Deputy Clerk: Nicola Pape  

